
Welcome, Wumindjika and G’day 

With various aspects of our lives BC, Before Covid, now starting to return 
to something like normal, for those readers who are self-employed and  
trying to either kick-start businesses again or generate more jobs, have 
you ever considered advertising in The Granite News?  

For an incredibly reasonable $250 annual fee, or as the end of the financial 
year approaches $125 pro rata, this is a very cost effective way to advertise 
your business to a wider audience. Currently there are over 700 readers of 
this great little newsletter so that’s a rather impressive captive audience 
to advertise your talents, wares, or services to. At present there is one 
space available for a new business, with the possibility of more to come so 
if you are at all interested please email me at editor@tgn.org.au for more 
details.                                                                                   
Until next issue stay warm 
and safe, Pauline               

And Kenny? Was keeping an 
eye on all things HCCC         
including foxes, weeds &  
rabbits! 

>>>My regular early morning 
visitor outside the bedroom 
window. One seriously 
chilled  little chappy. 

“I can’t wait to walk down the aisle 

someday … and hear those magical 

words … “This is your pilot       

speaking.” 

One of the many Covid-19 quotes 

that looks forward to the future. 

The Granite News is an open but 
moderated community forum.  

Readers are encouraged to  
contribute articles and we also  

encourage you to air your views 
on things that interest or concern 

you within our community.   
We certainly welcome feedback 
from you, positive or otherwise 
on anything that is published in  

The Granite News 

Feedback? - editor@tgn.org.au        

or to subscribe on-line go to         

www.highlands.org.au 

Let’s laugh 
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How do you manage weeds & pests? 
The Weeds and Rabbits Project at Agriculture Victoria is seeking support 
from private and public land managers to help combat pests and weeds 
which cost Victoria more than $1 billion a year. 

Landowner and land managers are being invited to take part in a          
state-wide survey about how they manage weeds and rabbits on their 
property. 

The results will provide a better understanding of the barriers people face 
with implementing weed and rabbit management practices. 

Agriculture Victoria is the lead agency in the delivery of programs to   
combat established invasive species, which is underpinned by the       
Commonwealth Government-funded Weeds and Rabbits Project. 

Complete the survey at weedsandrabbits.com/survey/ 

The survey opens Tuesday 26 May and closes Wednesday 24 June.  

E: pestanimalsandweeds@ecodev.vic.gov.au 

W: www.weedsandrabbits.com 
 
Neil van Buuren - HCCC Facilitator 

Website of the Week 

Echidnas have been around for 

millennia and they swim too! 

https://www.msn.com/en-us/

video/viral/echidna-enjoys-rolling-

in-waves-at-australias-kingscliff-

beach/vp-BB140F7H  

HCCC News 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__agriculturevictoria.cmail19.com_t_r-2Dl-2Djkmmty-2Durjlykddlh-2Dt_&d=DwMFaQ&c=JnBkUqWXzx2bz-3a05d47Q&r=qyyOxATC6VgigNZZc2wJa4B5fYG7tGfMx9tVpyL-oPM&m=MgaP-Kqopz4QFuraEym92Cx3cm-sP2p29UBJqhKCSsQ&s=0mJa2dsANNB
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Community Notices & Classifieds 

CALENDAR of EVENTS  —  or something to look forward to... 

1st weekend of the 

month (not winter)        

10-4 

DARREN GILBERT’s OPEN STUDIO                                    2742 Highlands Rd, Highlands 

Darren’s studio, with his creative works is now open on first weekend each month.  An inspirational  

environment where both art and sculpture come to life in a beautiful scenic countryside of Highlands.  

2nd Monday each month 

@ 11am 

HIGHLANDS SPINNING CLUB                                                                                                                                         

The Highlands Spinning Club will get together in 2019 at the same place—450 Caveat-Dropmore Rd, 

the same time 11am and with the same good company! BYO lunch and great tea & coffee will be        

provided.                               .                                                                                  Enquiries? - contact Jan  5790 4361                                               

2nd Wednesday each 

month @ 9.30am 

TERIP TERIP MORNING TEA                                                 at Terip Community Centre 
This enjoyable social event is open to all members of the community, come along, enjoy a cuppa, swap 
any books or home-grown produce and enjoy meeting others. 

2nd Friday each month 

@ 6.30pm 

DRINKS ON THE DECK                                                        at Highlands Community Hall  

Starts at 6.30pm bring food to share for a meal together and catch up with friends old and new. All  

welcome, especially new faces. Gold coin donation to cover power.                                                    

3rd Thursday or Friday 

each month 

HUGHES CREEK CATCHMENT COLLABORATIVE MEETING                         at ??????                         

The next meeting will be held in sometime in 2020 commencing at 7pm. All welcome.                                            

.                                                                                                                               Enquiries? - contact Justus 5790 4268                                               

Last Thursday each 

month @ 5.30pm 

SECRET MEN’S BUSINESS                                                                at Caveat Church 

All people in the district are welcome, pink note ($5) donation towards a BBQ, BYO and chat 

4th Saturday each 

month 10-12  0r  12-2 

HIGHLANDS BLACK MARKET                                                     at 94 Old Highlands Rd 

Bring along your excess produce, buy local and learn from each other.     Enquiries? -  Clare 0428 969366                                               

Every second         
Wednesday 10.30-12.30 

MURRINDINDI MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE                        at Highlands Community Hall 
The Mobile Library visits the TGN area, based at the Highlands Hall every fortnight. Why not pop in??                        
Please note the Mobile Library Service is temporarily suspended until further notice!! 

Every Monday 

@ 10 am 

QIGONG AT RUFFY                                                  at Tablelands Community Centre Ruffy 
Vivien Watmough looks forward to welcoming you to the benefits of this ancient well-being practice. 
For bookings and enquiries please call Vivien on 57953349 or email: vivienwatmough@gmail.com  

Every Thursday               
@ 7.30 (sharp) - 9pm 

SWING DANCE CLASSES  -  Free!                                        at Euroa Uniting Church Hall 
Swing dances feature the jazzy Big Band music of the 1930s and 40s, and they are definitely all about 
having fun!!                                                                                                                           Enquiries?  Ray 0467 951559 

Coronacast - all yours for free!                                                                                                            
In these times of instant social media and ‘fake news’ Coronacast is an accurate podcast that 
helps to answer your questions about coronavirus or COVID19. The latest news and research 
is  broken down to help you understand how the world is living through an epidemic. 

Listen for free on ABC listen app, Apple Podcasts or Google Podcasts. 

Consider Reverse Cycle Air-Conditioners  - courtesy of Environment Victoria’s energy saving tips                                                                                             
Replace inefficient heating and cooling units with reverse-cycle air conditioning. Heating and cooling of space in 
our homes accounts for around 40 per cent of all household energy use in Australia.                                                                      . 
In Victoria, where heating needs are higher, heating and cooling requirements rise to almost 60 percent of our energy 
requirements. While upgrading our heating and cooling appliances is a big job, the benefits in terms of reducing energy 
use and saving on your bills are substantial.                                                                                                                                                   . 
In general, reverse cycle air conditioners (RCACs) are one of the most effective and efficient ways of heating or cooling 
spaces in a home. RCACs use heat pump technology, which involves circulating air between the outside and inside of the 
home. The benefit of this is that the unit is using the temperature of the existing air to produce heating/cooling, which is 
an efficient way of using energy. RCACs can use up to 90 per cent less energy than a ducted heating system.  In many    
cases, replacing an older heating or cooling system with a new, highly-efficient RCAC can be one of the most significant 
improvements you can to your home in terms of energy savings.   

https://www.abc.net.au/radio/listen/
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/coronacast/id1501500390
https://www.google.com/podcasts?feed=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYWJjLm5ldC5hdS9yYWRpby9wcm9ncmFtcy9jb3JvbmFjYXN0L2ZlZWQvMTIwMTcyNDgvcG9kY2FzdC54bWw%3D


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Date for your Diary 
Thursday 18th June  
10am-noon 
Tablelands Community Centre 
 
Longwood Ruffy Rd Upgrade 
 
If you are interested in discussing 
the delay of the Longwood-Ruffy 
Rd upgrade come along to this 
meeting. 
 
In order to meet social distancing 
restrictions RSVPs are essential ring 
0438 670762 or email 
communications@strathbogie.vic.  
gov.au 

 

 

Too much TV whilst homeschooling?                                   
Feeling guilty about your kids watching too 

much TV? Just mute it and put the subtitles on. 

BOOM 

Now they’re reading!     

Another one of nature’s survivors                       
Following on from the photo of the inspirational arched 

tree a couple of issues back here’s another tree that is not 

only surviving, but flourishing. About 2 years ago this tree 

blew over (see root system at bottom corner) but instead 

of dying it sent up many vertical shoots and is now a mini 

copse of its own making, adapting to its environment. 



Advice from members indicates that fox numbers in the catchment are increasing, and the com-

mittee has decided to bring back the Fox on the Run initiative.  

As in past years, the bounty will be $3.00 per tail and $250.00 to the winning team or individual. 

Only registered participants can claim the bounty and prize. 

How to enter:  

• Your can enter as an individual or a team 

• Send an email with your contact details to Neil van Buuren at hughes.creek.fac@gmail.com. 

• Competition runs from June until the end of July 2020.  

•  

Please note: All participants must be licenced shooters under the rules 

and regulation set out by the Victorian Government. 

All shooters are reminded that care should be taken to avoid the         

accidental harming of farm stock, native animals and domestic pets. 

 

By registering, participants agree that the members and committee of 

HCCC cannot be held responsible for the actions of the participants. 

 

It’s on again! 

Fox on the Run 

Fox on the run 

Time to think about Paterson’s Curse 
With the very dry summer and wet winter its anticipated that we could have a large increase in weed infestation from 

Paterson’s Curse 

HCCC is now looking for expressions of interest from all landowners to join in with the Landcare 

group in its annual helicopter spraying for Paterson’s Curse.  

The spraying will take place in August - September.  

Each landowner will be subsidised 50% for the cost of the weedicide, to a maximum of 3 loads.  

This year we will be using a larger Helicopter the Load price is $1450.00 plus GST.  Covers 26 Ha 

per load as opposed to 16 Ha last year. 

Contact Neil van Buuren to book your property for this very important community event and 

help us to control the spread of this noxious weed. 

Please contact me ASAP so that we can pre-order the chemicals, last year all local suppliers rang out of chemicals early. 

Phone: 0417 503 472 or 03 5796 9111  

Email hughes.creek.fac@gmail.com.au 

 

Rabbit ripping 
Subsidies are now available through HCCC Landcare  group for Rabbit Ripping. 

(Conditions Apply)  

Please email Neil van Buuren 

hughes.creek.fac@gmail.com.au 

HCCC News 

mailto:hughes.creek.fac@gmail.com.au
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Working together to keep the fruit flies at bay 

As the days grow shorter and colder the threat of fruit flies infesting our fruiting produce feels like it should 

have passed, but 2020 is the year for throwing us curveballs in every incarnation. Evidence of Queensland Fruit 

Fly (QFF) across Victoria is still being picked up in quinces, apples and now moving into citrus.  

Upper Goulburn Landcare Network (UGLN) and Murrindindi Shire Council (MSC) organised a collaborative chat 

with representatives from many different regions on how to 

best manage the arrival of this destructive pest to our Shire, 

via a Zoom meeting on June 4th. 

The current measures being taken in Murrindindi Shire are in 

the form of the UGLN’s Monitoring Program with over 200 

traps distributed on private land across the Shire. The             

collaborative chat was the first step in joining forces with other 

areas to increase the chances of securing funding for more 

effective control measures.       

Jaclyn Symes, Minister for Regional Development, Agriculture 

and Resources, has stated, “That 80 regional jobs, benefitting the agricultural industry, would be created.    

Funded projects include fruit fly control measures in the Goulburn Broken CMA which will target the removal 

of wild fruit trees from public land”.  

This has proved to be a successful population control measure taken by the Goulburn Murray Valley.                     

Regional Fruit Fly Coordinator Ross Abberfield said, “We have removed in excess of 90,000 unmanaged host 

trees and plants and that extends across urban, residential and public land including nature strips, reserves, 

roadsides and unmanaged orchards. That’s a huge habitat reduction of where QFF can breed”. 

Another common stumbling-block faced by the representatives was creating awareness across their respective 

regions. “We’ve had a reluctance to accept the risk by some people, that’s been a really taxing and time-

consuming part of our journey, to convince our residents and our growers that QFF is a risk, it could be here, 

and you need to do something about it.” Bronwyn Koll, Yarra Valley Fruit Fly Coordinator said. 

Upper Goulburn Landcare Network Facilitator, Cat Thomas said “We need to raise the awareness throughout 

our community, get our local nurseries, hardware stores and community gardens on board to advocate the  

importance of this threat. The backyard effort needs to be community driven, with traps, netting and good    

garden hygiene, but we also need bigger, shire-wide wide approach, removing the thousands of prunus trees 

that enable the pest to breed and move freely”. 

Residents of Murrindindi Shire are encouraged to contact UGLN on 5797 4405 if they find evidence of fruit fly 

infestation on their property or if they would like further information regarding Queensland Fruit Fly.               

Unfortunately the visible presence of the fly decreases over winter as they protect themselves from the cold, 

so you can check your traps fortnightly, but come    

Springtime the baits need to be replaced and the traps 

checked at least weekly, if not every couple of days.  

UGLN has free monitoring traps available to willing     

participants as well as replacement baits for the current 

monitoring participants. 

Cat Thomas  -  Facilitator UGLN 



 

 

        FRANZ KLOFT  

  MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

Repairs & service of vehicles            

Tyres, Windscreens, Exhausts, 

Batteries, Wheel alignment,   

Brakes, Automatic transmission 

& we do  New car servicing 
Phone 5795 2910                       FREE 

38 Railway Street, Euroa      QUOTES 

CF & HL HANDASYDE BUILDERS 

Established 1978 

NEW HOMES, EXTENSIONS, 

RENOVATIONS, DOMESTIC, RURAL 

ALL YOUR BUILDING REQUIREMENTS. 

Registered Building Practitioner 

Call Colin for a quote 

Telephone: 0419 502 782 

AG Fencing  &  
Contracting Services 

Grant Wheatley                   
All fence constructions,  

Equipment maintenance & Pump 
repairs, Blasting Service 

 “Not sure if we do it?”  
Give us a call   

0407 028 122 

EDUCATION SPACE  
For Hire 

The Tablelands Community 

Centre at Ruffy 

Ideal for Meetings, Lectures or Arts 

& Crafts 

Very Reasonable Rates 

Contact Melissa Macdowall 

0404 833388 

Chris Sharman     

Energy Efficiency & Solar Energy 

Specialist  

Acme – Air Conditioning |      

Electrical | Solar  

M: 0418 551 301   

T: Office - 9785 7339 

E: chris@acmeair.com.au 

IT Professional in the      

Highlands 

Can help with all problems with 

your mobile phone, I Pad,  box 

computer or any 

email issues     

Happy to travel 

John Rogers 0478 221311 

Donation from  
Supporters of the  

RAKALI 

 

Seymour Equine & 

Rural 

Supplying everything you need with products & 

expertise in                                                 * Animal 

production 

* Pasture/Crop production 

* Fencing & livestock handling systems  

 Your ONE stop shop 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

ROGAINING 

Kelly’s Hut   

 

 

 

Thompson Sound 
PtyLtd  

 

Sound PA Systems for      
Special Events 

Stephen 0409 672 602 

www.thompsonsound.com.au  

HABBIES HOWE BEEF 

MATURE, WELL HUNG & 
AVAILABLE                           

IGA SEYMOUR                   
GARY’S MEATS, PRAHRAN    

MARKET                                 
L&L MEATS, BENTLEIGH   

 SCOTCH AND FILLET              
ST HELENA, MENTONE & 

MERNDA 

Solar Design & Installation 
Experts in Off Grid Battery 
Systems, Solar Grid Tied 
and back up Generators.       

Craig Andrew 0419889555 

bluetopbiz.com.au 
efficiency, sustainability, innovation 

presentations, reports, 
marketing, training, 
risk management, 

web design & maintenance. 
energy management, grant apps, 

solar modelling 
 
 
 
 

Sue 0411 010 379 
Neil 0417 503 472 

Advertising space 

available    

Contact Editor for 

details 

editor@tgn.org.au 
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